
 

   29th October 2023 

 
Dear families of Year 2,  

After speaking with the contractors and Mr Sowden we can let you know that the cloakroom 

renovation and building works are well underway. As I said on my previous letter, I would let you 

know of any information you would need in order to prepare your child ready for the new term. 

The drainage work has been completed so that is a real positive however as we predicted there will 

be no entry/ exit via the Y2 red door as they would normally. Mrs Divit will be on the yard to meet 

the Y2 children daily from 8:40am on the corner near the Y2 red door. If they can line up where they 

usually do Mrs Divit will then take the children with her around the corner to enter through the door 

next to the KS1 hall door. This leads directly into the corridor where the children will leave their 

belongings in the IT suite (temporary cloakroom) and then lead into their classroom from the 

internal corridor.  

At the end of the day they will collect their things then line up with Mrs Divit and the Y2 team and be 

dismissed from this door. As families you will be able to wait near the KS1 halldoor and will see Mrs 

Divit/ Mrs Beeley/ Ms Hartley who will then dismiss your child.  

Please bear with us as we all get used to this temporary entrance/ exit procedures. If there are any 

questions or concerns please let us know as soon as possible- it may be the easiest to email/ call 

school rather than try to catch Mrs Divit on the door as she will be supporting the children with the 

new system over the next few days. I will be on the yard as usual though so feel free to catch me.  

 
Kind regards 

 
Kate Rayner 
Headteacher 
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